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 SELECTBOARD MEETING MINUTES 
July 25, 2018 

 

Joint meeting with Board of Assessors 

Called to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:33 PM. 

Selectboard Members Present:  Greg Snedeker and Randy Crochier Members Absent: John Ward 
Board of Assessors Members Present: Bill Tomb, Pam Lester, Tim Storrow Members Absent: None 
Others Present: Ray Purington, Administrative Assistant; Lynda Hodsdon Mayo, Assessors’ Assistant 

The meeting was held to provide an opportunity for the Board of Assessors and Selectboard to discuss the status of 
Appellate Tax Board (ATB) cases between the Town and FirstLight Power Resources, and appraisals of FirstLight 
properties done jointly by Gill and Montague.  The suggestion for this meeting arose during the Assessors’ budget 

meeting with the Selectboard in April. 

A handout of “FirstLight Facts” was reviewed.  FirstLight has filed for abatement on its property taxes every year 

since FY14, with four of those years (FY14-FY17) having been appealed to the ATB.  The Assessors’ denied 

FirstLight’s abatement request for FY18, and it is anticipated that year will be appealed to the ATB as well. 

Of the four years appealed to ATB, only FY14 has been decided by the ATB. The ATB found in Gill’s favor, but it 

could be March 2019 or later before it is known if FirstLight will appeal the ATB decision.  There will be no further 
action by the ATB on the other cases until the FY14 case is fully resolved.  If the ATB ever finds against the Town’s 

position, the Town will owe 8% interest per year going back to when the taxes were originally paid. 

A recent email to Bill Tomb from Montague’s Director of Assessing Karen Tonelli was reviewed.  Gill has 

partnered with Montague on the FY14 and FY17 appraisals of FirstLight properties and assets in both towns, with 
the appraisal costs being split in proportion to the appraised value in each town.  The split has been roughly 90% 
Montague and 10% Gill. 

By an agreement between the two Towns’ Boards of Assessors, the legal fees for defending the FY14 appraisal at 
the ATB were also split 90/10.  Montague is no longer comfortable with that cost split, but has not suggested an 
alternate ratio.  In discussion, the Gill Selectboard and Assessors agreed a 50/50 split is not reasonable given 
Montague’s overwhelming share of the appraised value.  Sharing legal representation is beneficial to both towns, 
and the Gill Assessors will reach out to their counterparts in Montague to continue the conversation on this. 

An alternative to 5-year appraisals of FirstLight’s properties is to negotiate a valuation agreement, often called a 
PILOT (payment in lieu of taxes), between the Town and FirstLight.  Such an agreement would typically have a 
term of 15 – 25 years, and would need to be approved by Town Meeting.  The agreement could also resolve any 
outstanding ATB cases.  Bill Tomb had a preliminary meeting several months ago with FirstLight’s Jon Shue to start 
a discussion about a PILOT, but has not heard back from him. 

The Selectboard meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.  The Board of Assessors continued with the remainder of their 
agenda. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Ray Purington, Administrative Assistant. 
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